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CLERK. Mary Gosling   email ponsanoothpc@gmail.com  
Website:ponsanoothparishcouncil.co.uk 

Ponsanooth Parish Council held a meeting of the Council at Ponsanooth Hall, on 11th March 
2024, 6.45pm and there were Present: Chairman Cllr M Ferris, Cllr M Beckett, Cllr D Udy, Cllr 

C Daly, Cllr D Willcocks, Cllr L Jackson, Cllr I Robson, Cllr S Carlyon and Cllr H Davies 
Cornwall Cllr P Williams, and Clerk Mary Gosling and one member of the public. 

                              Action 

48/24 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

49/24 There were  no apologies.  

50/24 Declarations of interest were received from Cllr D Willcocks item 8, 

PA21/04825 

 

51/24 Neighbour to Penvose attended, keen for Parish to continue to support 

the appeal, and discussed concerns to raise. 

 

52/24 The minutes of the full Council meeting held on the 12th February 

2024 and the minutes of the Finance Committee held on the 12th of 

February were signed as a true and correct record by the Chairman 

Cllr M Ferris. Proposed Cllr, seconded Cllr. All agreed 

 

53/24 At the next meeting of the community area partnership on the 26th 

March 24, the current action plan will be considered.  Cllr Willcocks to 

give further update at the next meeting. 

 

54/24 Cllr P Williams. 

• £500 donated to the friends of Kennall Vale school 

• Planning application on the Border of the Parish has been put to 

enforcement to look at. 

• Treluswell land management plan visit held, and supports this. 

• Flowers up at Treluswell 

• 19th March 24 – A39  from Goonvrea to Mylor junction will be 

resurfaced overnight. 

 

55/24 19:25 Cllr Willcocks left the meeting 

The appeal for planning application PA21/04825 Penvose was 

discussed and a draft response agreed to be sent to the appeal 

planning inspectorate. 

19:39 Cllr Willcocks returned to the meeting. 

 

56/24 It was resolved to sign the documentation  for the Public Open Space 

transfer – Forth An Cos.  Cllr Ferris and Cllr Daly signed the transfer 
document and attached map. 
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Legel Costs incurred were £1253.40 and £165.00 for the indemnity 
policy premium and will be paid as per minute 111/23 and minute 

37/24 

57/4 A meeting was held with Cornwall Council at Treluswell with Cllr Ferris 

and Cllr Daly and Cornwall Council. An overgrown Culvert was 

inspected and if transferred and easement would be needed.  

Proposals are to do some tree planting. The fence would remain owner 

ship of Cornwall Council.   

 

58/4 Football options are being considered, with Supasport southwest and 

Speak out united also support for sessions. 

 

59/24 A meeting was held with the Preschool and PPFA to talk over issues 

hear concerns and see what solutions can be found whilst the charity 

renewal is being awaited.  There will be a further meeting in April 24. 

 

60/24 The transport strategy response was sent  

61/24 The Clerk to ask for presentations from the Cornwall Council planning  

Policy changes briefing.  Information was shared on the Cornwall 

Council Local Plan which are looking for representatives. 

MG 

62/24 It was resolved to approve the Finance report for March 2024 which 

included.  

• Budget update  

• Bank reconciliation for February 2024 

• Payment schedule for March 2024 

 

63/24 Road Safety group update. 

• A Presentation on footpath connectivity was given by Cllr Paul 

Simmons from Mabe. 

• Speed watch – Cllr Jackson stepping back and a new leader will 

be needed. 

All 

64/24 The Playing field path and Wildlife Garden project has started and the 

playing field will be closed on the 15th April for 4 weeks.  Clerk to 

complete a notice.  Kernow Conservation CIC have started the project 

in the garden and the shed base is due to be constructed in early 

April. 

MG 

65/23 The NDP group is meeting weekly and submitting work to the program 

officer. 

 

End 8.45pm 


